California State University, Long Beach

General Education Governing Committee

Minutes of Meeting #3
September 22, 2008

Attending:  
S. Berryhill (CNSM), M. Costa (CHHS), A. Essington (Lecture), K. Freesemann (CHHS), P. Lowentrout (CLA), L. Mahoney (Academic Affairs), L. Maxfield (GE Coordinator), G. Picket (CNSM), H. Ramachandran (LIB), M. Samuelson (Academic Advising), Y. Huynh (ASI), T. Tran (ASI)
Excused:
A. Doyle (COTA), P. Laris (CLA), and M. McPherson (CLA)
Absent: 
F. Fleming (COTA) and T. Travis (LIB)
Guests:
I. Called to order at 2:09 PM by Chair K. Freesemann
II. Approval of Agenda:  m/s/p

III. Approval of Minutes of Meeting 2:  amended to delete M. Forouzesh as absent, he is no longer a committee member.  m/s/p

IV. Announcements:  

1. Enrollment Services website went “on line” on September 9.  For the first time, students, faculty, and staff can access it on the CSULB home page.  The GEGC extends much appreciation to Tom Enders, his staff, and the technology team who worked diligently to make the website possible.  The Enrollment Services GE website (which defines GE requirements) and the GEGC website (which defines the GE program) will have different approaches to GE information.
2. Six vacancies, in GEGC remain.  Appointments by the Senate Nominating Committee are needed for:  CBA, CED, COE, Fall interim COE, CLA, and Lecturer representatives.

3. Tiffani Travis is the CEPC representative to the GEGC.
4. The campus still awaits approval for the COE GE waiver from the CO.
5. Ashlee Wilkins will not be the ASI student representative.  The GEGC welcomes Yen Huynh and Thuy Tran.  They will replace Ashlee Wilkins.

6. Marilee Samuelson announced that PS 6.2 GE revision (certification of GE from the CCC after matriculation to CSULB) is now on the Senate website.

V. Old Business

1. Transforming Course Design (TCD)-Cecile Lindsay, Lynn Mahoney, and Terre Allen are the Academic Affairs team who will prepare a TCD report and share it with GEGC when it is completed.

2. Lynn Mahoney recommended that the Enrollment Services GE website have a student-friendly introduction to GE.  She will prepare one (based on “why GE”) and send it to Tom Enders.  In addition, she brought good recommendations that will clarify unit requirements in Category C on the 2008 GE pattern.  She will send them on to Tom Enders.  Moreover, Lynn is developing a 1999 GE guide to be placed on the ES website.  Over 60% of our students are under the 1999 GE pattern.
VI.  New Business

1. Chair Freesemann reported that ES is looking for evaluation guidelines for non-articulated Global Issues and Human Diversity courses taken outside the CSU.  The GEGC executive committee will discuss a framework and process to guide ES evaluation and bring their recommendations back to the full GEGC. m/s

2. The SCO with Assessment Plan template is unchanged except for Section 13-Course Level Assessment Plan.  Under the plan, faculty can choose Single Course Track (which requires both a selection form and an assessment plan) or a Collaborative Plan (which only needs a selection plan) Request for approval. m/s/p 
3. Lisa Maxfield proposed that more outreach is needed to the campus community.  In addition she discussed the Course Commitment Form.  The committee discussed the title of the form and a proposal was made to change the name of the form to the “SAGE Selection Form”.  m/s/p

4. The Benchmarks will be discussed at the next meeting, October 13, 2008.

The meeting adjourned at 4:05 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

 Marilee Samuelson
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